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Principal’s Report 

Dear Panton Hill Primary School Community, 

A wave of gratitude washes over me as I sit down to write this newsletter article. My 

time as the Acting Principal at Panton Hill Primary School has been nothing short of 

amazing, and it is with mixed emotions that I bid farewell to this incredible school com-

munity. 

From the very first day I stepped foot in this school, I was welcomed with open arms, 

and I knew I was about to embark on a remarkable journey. Over the past five weeks, I 

have had the privilege of working with our students, staff, and parents and guardians. 

One of the most rewarding aspects of my tenure as Acting Principal has been the oppor-

tunity to work alongside such a talented and committed team of teachers. 

Our students, the heart and soul of Panton Hill Primary School, have continually amazed 

me with their curiosity, resilience, and enthusiasm for learning. Whether it was witness-

ing a student's "aha" moment in the classroom, cheering on our sports teams during 

Hoop-time or Athletics, or celebrating their everyday achievement’s. I have cherished 

every moment spent with our incredible young learners. 

The unwavering support of our parents and guardians has been incredible. Your involve-

ment in your child's education, your dedication to our school community, and your tire-

less efforts to ensure the success of Panton Hill Primary School should be congratulated. 

While I may be leaving my role as Acting Principal, I want you all to know that I will carry 

the memories and experiences from my time here in my heart forever.  

I am grateful for the support, kindness, and care that I have experienced during my ten-

ure, and I look forward to staying connected with this extraordinary school in whatever 

capacity I can.  

Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday.  Thank you for allowing me to be a part of 

your lives and for making my time at Panton Hill Primary School so memorable. 

With gratitude, 

Luke Franklin  

DIARY DATES 

Friday 15th September 

Last Day of Term 3 

Assembly 2.15pm—2.30pm 
finish 

Monday 2nd October 

First day of Term 4 

Swimming Prep—Grd 1 

Tuesday 3rd October 

Swimming Prep—Grd 1 

Wednesday 4th October 

Bike Education 

Thursday 5th October 

Choir Performance 

Wednesday 11th Oct. 

Bike Education 

Friday 13th October 

Interschool Sport  - Home 

Tuesday 17th October 

Grd 6 Metro PTV 

Wednesday 18th Oct. 

Bike Education 

Friday 20th October 

Soccer Spectacular Grd 6 

Thursday 26th October 

Leadership Day 

 

 

  

 

 

Friday 15 th September, 2023 

Term 3:  Week  10 
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PARENT CODE OF CONDUCT 

Panton Hill Primary School has an amazing, welcoming and vibrant culture. I think it a timely reminder to all members of our 
of community of the parent code of conduct.  Have a relaxing break and keep up the great work supporting one another. 

The Parent Code of Conduct has been attached for your convenience.  

SMITHS GULLY STORE 

If there are any families who still owe money from last weeks lunch orders while their Square was down, could they please 
make payment to the shop. 

THANK YOU 

A small school  flourishes on parent helpers.  This week we would like to thank Kate Young for generously donating redgum 
timber which will be used to create our new ‘Buddy Benches’.  Keep an eye out in the yard for these during term 4 and also 
Mick Harris for taking the time to collect and deliver the timber to school.  Also thank you to Abbey Baines and Hayley James 
for sorting out the 2nd hand uniform cupboard and lost property which will be on display for collection this afternoon.  

CHOIR  

The choir performed at the Wattle Festival in Hurstbridge on Sunday August 27th. They were a hit with the audience and I 
have received positive feedback. They said,  “You were amazing, professional, sleek, they could hear us, smashed it”, and 
Andrew the sound engineer said,  “You were just amazing”. He couldn’t believe how good you were. WELL DONE! Thank you 
to the choir for giving up half their lunch time every Monday and for wearing their school uniform on a Sunday. We also have 
another performance during school hours first Thursday back. I will send a Xuno event out soon.  Thank you, Natika Jenes  

 

 

We are six weeks out from our School Fun Run’s Crazy Colour Day! We hope students are working hard towards their fund-

raising goals!  Currently we have raised $3,997 of our $10,000 goal amount so there is a little way to go and I hope you’ll keep 

supporting us! Remember, the money raised will be going towards Acorn Island and additional classroom devices.  

Did you know that you can WIN a $20,000 Ultimate Family Package by setting up your student profile online and raising $1 

online? Just head over to schoolfunrun.com.au. Once you’ve created your page there are some great things you can do. You 

can sign up for online fundraising, pick your target prize and even become a fundraising superstar!  We will also be entering 

all students that have raised $100 by the 6th October into a draw for the chance to win a  pair of 3 Virtual Reality glasses.   If 

you’re having any trouble setting up your student profile or fundraising online, please get in touch with the Fun Run team on 

1800 FUN RUN. 

Thanks for supporting us with your fundraising efforts, we look forward to celebrating with an amazing day! 

 

PREP PRINTING 

AND COLLAGE 

Jaxon, Grace, 
Marigold and 

Cedric 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.schoolfunrun.com.au
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HOOP-TIME 

It’s been a busy term three! Well done to our 5/6 and 3/4 hoop-time teams, 
fantastic effort, well done trying your best. Congratulations to the 3/4 All 
Star team, who will go onto the Finals later this year. When I find out any 
information, I will pass it on as soon as possible. Thank you to the teachers, 
Mr Franklin and parents for helping out the teams. 

DIVISION 

A huge congratulations to all our Division competitors. Division is the next ‘step up’ and the competition is at an 
extremely high level. All the competitors gave it their absolute best. To have 17 students go to Division is amazing, 
especially when we are a small school. Catch ups were had with friends from other schools and our students were 
once again, exceptionally well behaved. Congratulations to Ayesha, Aussie, Edward B, Nash, Esther, Aspen, Seren, 
Taya, Bella, Arlia, Angus H, Ollie B, Mitchell, Alex, Omar, Heidi and Neve. You all gave your very best and we’re so 
proud of you. Congratulations to Aussie and Neve who will now go onto Regionals. Aussie will compete in the 800m 
and the 1500m and Neve will compete in the 800m as well. Well done! Regionals will be in October/November 
sometime. Thank you to the parents for driving or making arrangements for their child to attend. 

FOOTY DAY / SPORT DAY 

Today students came dressed up in their favourite AFL, rugby, soccer and other sports team clothes. A parade was 
held of students dressed in AFL teams and a great day was had by all.  A generous total of $139.00 was raised and 
will be put towards the purchase of new class room devices and projects around the school.   

Mrs Jenes 

Congratulations to: 

Jasper T, Esther B, 
Ayesha E and Huw W 
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